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Independent Evaluation Requirements for Children with Learning Disabilities  

 

 
The Portsmouth School Department will ensure that all evaluation requirements for children with 

learning disabilities are evaluated consistent with applicable State and Federal laws and 

regulations.  All staff, students, parents, and other interested persons are directed to the New 

Hampshire Department of Education Special Education Policies and Procedures Manual. 

The provision for an independent evaluation cannot be invoked on a parent who has refused to 

consent to a Portsmouth School Department evaluation.  

Legal References: 

 

NH Code of Administrative Rules, Section Ed 1107.02(b), Evaluation Requirements for 

Children with Specific Learning Disabilities 

Appendix IHBAA-R 

 

 


